
Village of Spring Bay 

 
 

ATTENDANCE ROSTER: 
 
    Dave Tilley – President  
X  Ralph Atherton - Trustee 
X  Jerry Bishel        – Trustee  
X  Donald Bishel - Trustee 
X  Trevor Hodge – Trustee 
X  Gene Ball – Trustee 
 

X  Scott Selburg - Trustee 
    John Kelly – Treasurer 
X  Maria Warner – Clerk 
X  Norm Schaer – Zoning Officer 
X  Josh Herman – Village Attorney 
 

 
 

REGULAR MEETING 
March 10, 2021 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  The pledge of allegiance was said.   
 
The members of the Board were present as indicated above.  Jerry Bishel participated by phone 
but abstained from voting 

 
Trevor motioned to approve the February regular meeting minutes as presented.  Gene 
seconded the motion.    Motion carried.   
 
Trevor motioned to approve the Feb 4th zoning hearing minutes as presented.  Donny seconded 
the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 
Financial Report: 
Ralph reviewed the financial Report 
Gene motion to accept the financial report as presented. Trevor seconded the motion.  Motion 
carried unanimously.   
 
Bills: 
Gene motioned to pay the bills as presented.  Trevor seconded the motion.  Motion carried 
unanimously 
 
Parks:  
Ralph announced that the lower road in the lower park is closed indefinitely.  Between the frost 
and the flooding there are very deep ruts that need to be repaired before it can be used again.   
 
The Board would like to solicit bids for park mowing this year.  We will finalize the notice at the 
meeting on Monday.   
 
Streets and Alleys:  
Scott provided information that had been sent by Pat Meyer.  Scott explained that there is not 
enough in the budget to address Eichhorn and Anna Lane at this time.  He presented the budget 
as developed by Pat Meyer.   



We will hold a special meeting on Monday, March 15th at 6:30 for purpose of reviewing and 
approving IDOT work on Eichhorn at approximate cost of $40,000. 
 
Zoning: No requests at this time. 
 
Police:   
 
Building and Equipment: – Per text from Dave siren needs repaired.  Will add to agenda for 
Monday special meeting. 
 
The well pump seems to come on more than it should.  Ralph will contact Chris White to look at 
it.   
 
Old Business:   
The starter of the truck has been fixed.  The brake line still needs replaced. 
 
Public Input and comments: 
 
Joe Greer thanked the Board and everyone that worked on the roads during the snow this 
winter.  It is appreciated.   
 
John Yankevich commented that he noticed that several people talked during this meeting.   
 
Donny Bishel noted that on Facebook it said that Sankoty is open.  There is also a rumor going 
around that there is going to be a corvette museum.   
 
Teresa asked about a house in the Village that has garbage in the back yard.  Teresa will provide 
Ralph the address and Ralph will speak with AJ.   
 
Jerry Bishel Jr. was interested in the mowing bids.  He also had a question about the flood plain.   
 
Gene motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Trevor seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Maria Warner 
Village Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 


